
Welcome to the second half of the Spring Term!  
I hope you enjoyed the break.

There is lots happening this term and plenty to
read in this edition of the Family newsletter.

Our Ellen Tinkham School Facebook page is regularly
updated so please find us online if you haven't
already  Ellen Tinkham School | Facebook

Nikki

Tuesday 21st February:
Early Years Families - Coffee
Morning at Hollow Lane, 10 am

Thursday 23rd February:
Bags 2 School items to be returned
to us (ready for 9 am collection on
Friday)

Tuesday 28th February:
Coffee and a Chat session for ALL
families at Hollow Lane, 1.30 pm

Thursday 2nd March:
NEU Strike Action Day (selected
classes open/closed)

NEW DATE - Friday 3rd March:
World Book Day

Tuesday 7th March:
ETC Careers & Transitions Fair for
KS4+, 10 am - 11.30 am
Open invite to families to meet at
Pinhoe Hoard pub from 6.30 pm

Wednesday 8th March:
National Careers Day & Tempest
visiting Hollow Lane

Thursday 9th March:
Tempest visiting Wayside Crescent

Wednesday 29th March:
Online Safety training for families at
Wayside Crescent, 1.30 pm & British
Science Day

Friday 31st March:
Tinkham's Got Talent at Wayside
Crescent and Last day of term

Tuesday 18th April:
Pupils return to school

FAMILY
NEWSLETTER

WHAT'S COMING UP

20TH FEBRUARY 2023

Coffee and a Chat - You are invited into Hollow Lane this month -
21st Feb for EY families and 28th Feb for all. See you there?

Online Safety Training for families - come into school and learn how
to keep your child safe when online (games, social media etc).
Wednesday 29th March at 1.30 pm.  Poster competition details also
attached.
Ear Defenders - useful information attached.
Hollow Lane Club - have you booked your place for the summer yet?
Immersive Reader - our website has accessibility features and
Microsoft also has this for Forms.  To find out more, click the link in
the newsletter.
Help with Childcare Bills - DCC has useful info about saving money
on childcare costs if you are a working parent.  The link is in the
newsletter.
DCC Transport - Transport is consulting to increase costs to £800
pa. Have your say by following the link and registering your opinion.
Hollow Lane Club Siblings Group - there are spaces available on a
Saturday.  To find out more, call Deb Ward. 
Class Interruptions / Phone Calls to the Teacher - please keep
these to a minimum during learning time.  Leave a message or
email, thank you.
Term Dates 2023-2024 - attached.
East Devon Golf Club and the Wooden Spoon - are fundraising this
year for a new Early Years playground!  Fab news.
NEU Teachers' Strike Action - check the list of classes that will be
open/closed on Thursday 2nd March.
Healthy Snacks - a list of swop ideas for snacks is below.
School Uniform Policy - polite reminder for older students to wear
appropriate clothing to college.  Thank you.
DIAS - new helpline number -  01392 383080.
Tempest - visiting on 8th March at Hollow Lane, 9th March at
Wayside Crescent.
ETC Careers & Transitions Fair - families of KS4+ students invited
to attend (see dates).
PCRs - quick update provided about EHCPs and PCRs.
Too Good To Go app - Aldi is the latest business to join.  Sign up
now to purchase your discounted Magic Bags!

SUMMARY

http://www.facebook.com/ellentinkhamschoolexeter/


We are running two sessions for our families to meet and enjoy a coffee, tea and
biscuits.  No hidden agendas - just an opportunity to meet other families in a relaxed
environment.  We hope these meet-ups become a regular thing.

Tuesday 21st February at 10 am at Hollow Lane
Coffee morning for our Early Years families to meet.  You are more than welcome to
bring little ones with you!

Tuesday 28th February at 1.30 pm at Hollow Lane
Open afternoon for all families to meet and enjoy a drink and biscuit.  If you wish to
take your child home afterwards, please inform Transport.

Just before half term, we celebrated Safer Internet Day.  The
theme for this year was 'Want to talk about it? Making space
for conversations about life online'.

As this is such as important subject for all our learners, we will
continue to embrace this theme for a while yet.  Upper School
students are also focusing on E-Safety as part of their PSHE
lessons.

On Wednesday 29th March at 1.30 pm, we are inviting families
into Wayside Crescent for a training/information session on
the best way to support your child or young person when
they are online.  Topics will include social media settings,
information about games and conversations you may wish to
have with your child or young person around their amount of
"screen time" .

There is also still time for your child or young person to enter
our poster competition!  Please see the attached.

Attached is some useful information regarding ear defenders.

Please take a moment to read this as it includes safety advice.

It also talks about earphones and volume controls when playing music - most
interesting especially for those of us with teenagers in the home!

COFFEE & A CHAT

E-SAFETY

EAR DEFENDERS

THE HOLLOW LANE CLUB - SUMMER 2023

We are pleased to let you know that dates for the Summer Club this year have
been agreed. Letters have been sent out via the school diaries and are also
attached to this newsletter. 
If you would like a place, please complete and return the application form asap as
once places are allocated, it is difficult to add in extra spaces.
If you would like any information about the Summer Club (or indeed any of the
Clubs that we run), please email Deb Ward on admin@hollowlane.org.uk
Thank you.

mailto:admin@hollowlane.org.uk


MAKATON SIGNS



IMMERSIVE READER

FOR OUR WORKING PARENTS & CARERS

Did you know that our websites have the facility to be able to read
aloud for you?  Or increase the size of the text on the page?  For the
Bidwell Brook website, click on the Accessibility button for options.  On
the Ellen Tinkham website, click on the AT Bar.

Immersive reader and text sizing/options are also available if you
access a Microsoft Form.  For further information, click here.

Devon County Council has information on their website
around help towards paying for childcare, free childcare and
claiming back childcare costs.

Check out the links here:

Save money on your childcare bills with Tax-Free Childcare
(childcarechoices.gov.uk)

SCHOOL TRANSPORT - INCREASE IN CHARGES FOR POST 16 STUDENTS/CONCESSIONARY SPACES 

We've been advised that Devon County Council will be consulting on its arrangements for home-to-
school transport. Currently Devon County Council charges £600 per annum (with a £30.00 discount
if the full-year cost is paid in full) for concessionary seat passengers and post-16 passengers. This
annual charge is a contribution towards the cost of the transport they provide.

DCC is consulting on increasing these charges to £800 per annum from September 2023.

If you wish to take a look, full details of the consultation are available at:
www.devon.gov.uk/haveyoursay/consultations/home-to-school-transport-consultation

The changes, if approved, would apply to all new and existing passengers.  All comments need to be
submitted to DCC by 2nd March 2023.

This change affects all our students who are currently in a Seniors class in Year 11 or in our Sixth Form
classes - the cost may be rising by an additional £200 next year for School Transport.

THE HOLLOW LANE CLUB - SIBLINGS GROUP

We have some places available at the Exeter Siblings Group. The Group meets once a month on a
Saturday from 10am until 4pm and is open to any siblings who have a disabled brother or sister (it is
not a requirement of the Group that they attend Ellen Tinkham School/College).

The focus of The Hollow Lane Club is for the children and young people who attend to have fun, be
creative, and learn new things. We hope that they will connect with friends, have new experiences
that broaden their horizons and give them memories. The Siblings Group recognises that the children
and young people have a real need for time to themselves, where they can spend time creating,
having fun and making friends with other children from similar situations.

The group also aims to provide a safe environment where they can express some of the feelings and
thoughts they keep hidden and the impact having a disabled brother or sister can have on their lives.
If you would be interested in a place and would like more information, please contact
admin@hollowlane.org.uk

http://support.microsoft.com/en-au/topic/use-immersive-reader-in-microsoft-forms-75d85724-7754-4e2b-8ede-d4619627591c
http://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/providers/communications-toolkit/information/parents-guide-to-tax-free-childcare/
http://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAxMTcuNjk4OTg4MTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kZXZvbi5nb3YudWsvaGF2ZXlvdXJzYXkvY29uc3VsdGF0aW9ucy9ob21lLXRvLXNjaG9vbC10cmFuc3BvcnQtY29uc3VsdGF0aW9uIn0.ySdfJ3v7JmuJ8uHuZCsb0h1_UuLLAFEh2pnWUu4qV08/s/1565614554/br/152905967690-l
mailto:admin@hollowlane.org.uk


Term dates for the next academic year are attached.

For the Summer Term this year, we've added in the Local Authority approved additional Bank Holiday
on Monday 8th May in honour of His Majesty's Coronation:

Monday 17th April 2023 - Staff Training Day

Tuesday 18th April 2023 - Pupils Return to School

Monday 1st May 2023 - Bank Holiday

Tuesday 2nd May 2023 - Pupils Return to School

Monday 8th May 2023 - Additional Bank Holiday (King Charles's Coronation)

Tuesday 9th May 2023 - Pupils Return to School

w/c Monday 29th May 2023 - Half-Term Week

Friday 21st July 2023 - Last Day of Term for Pupils

Monday 24th and Tuesday 25th July 2023 - Occasional Day

TERM DATES 2023-2024

CLASS INTERRUPTIONS

We are seeing an increase in the number of phone calls from families and professionals, wanting to
speak with a Class Teacher during lesson time.

This not only disrupts the Class Teacher from delivering their teaching session, but also creates a
disturbance in the classroom with the phone ringing.  Interruptions should be avoided, wherever
possible.

Lessons are taught between 9.10 am until 3.30 pm.  Please leave a message with Reception if the
matter is urgent, or better still, email your Class Teacher with your query.  It may be possible for your
Class Teacher to return your email during the day or call you at lunchtime with an answer.  However,
unless the matter is very urgent, families should not be speaking with teachers or classroom staff
during lesson times.  Thank you for your assistance.

EAST DEVON GOLF CLUB AND THE WOODEN SPOON

East Devon Golf Club and the Wooden Spoon are fundraising this year
in support of a new Early Years Playground at Ellen Tinkham School,
Hollow Lane.

The aim is for the Golf Club to raise £10k which will be match funded by
the Wooden Spoon. Work on the £20k playground will hopefully take
place Easter 2024. Fab news!

SILVER OTTER CAFE, OTTERY ST MARY - BOARD GAMES
This inclusive cafe has started a board game evening once a month on a Monday evening
between 6.30pm - 9.00pm.  For a small fee, £4 for adults and £2 for children, you can play various
board games.  Hot and cold drinks / milkshakes with hot food and cakes are available. 

It can be isolating living in a rural location with limited opportunities in the evenings (especially for
young people)!   This cafe offers the opportunity for EVERYONE of ANY age and ABILITY to come
and play, meet people and most importantly just have fun!!

You can either book a table or walk in.

Silver Otter Cafe, 15 Silver St, Ottery Saint Mary EX11 1DB tel: 01404 813306



The NEU (National Education Union) is still expected to call for Teachers to
take Strike Action on Thursday 2nd March.  In order for us to continue to
provide an education in school for as many classes as we can, we will be
opening / closing classes as detailed below on Thursday 2nd March:

PARENT TRAINING

SECOND DAY = TEACHER STRIKE ACTION

If you are a "critical worker" and are due into work on Thursday 2nd March but your child's or young
person's class is listed above as being closed, please contact your Head of School or College to
discuss your working situation.  Please inform Transport if your child or young person requires/does
not require taking and collecting from school that day.

We appreciate it is difficult when classes are closed but Teachers have a right not to inform the
school whether they will be taking Strike Action on the 2nd of March.  Therefore, we have to plan
accordingly.  Thank you for your continued support.



WORLD BOOK DAY - CHANGE OF DATE

WAS THURSDAY 2ND MARCH



NOW FRIDAY 3RD MARCH

Due to the Strike Action, World Book Day will now be taking place on Friday 3rd March 2023.

Please could your child or young person come into school that day wearing a costume depicting
their favourite book character (no pyjamas please!) or bring in an accessory from their favourite
book or magazine.  Everyone will be given a book token on the day - this can be used to buy a book
from a selection available at many stores or put towards the purchase of another book (token value
= £1).

We will also be running a class competition for the best "World Book Day" display which will be
independently judged.  If you would like to send in a 50p donation, this will be put towards
purchasing some books for our library.  The winning class will be able to choose which books to buy. 

HEALTHY SNACKS

We know it can be difficult when it comes to snacks, but the NHS website has lots of tips and
advice to help you make and buy healthier options.  Fruit and veg snacks are always the best
choice, but if your child or young person is having packaged snacks, just remember to aim for 2 a
day max.

We encourage all our learners to come into school with a healthy snack each day - it's a long time
between breakfast and lunch.

Be snack smart and help cut back with these quick and easy ideas!



ETC CAREERS & TRANSITIONS FAIR

On Tuesday 7th March, there will be a Careers & Transitions Fair taking
place at Wayside Crescent from 10 am - 11.30 am.

We have lots of exhibitors coming along to chat about careers and
"next steps" with our students.

If you would like to attend, please feel free to join us.   Look out for a
letter coming home to all our Key Stage 4+ families!

SCHOOL UNIFORM

Across the Learn to Live Federation, we operate a School Uniform policy which details where
uniform can be purchased, acceptable clothing to be worn in school by older students as well as
accessory information eg wearing of jewellery.

For our Sixth Form students in particular who do not wear a school uniform, we do still have some
basic rules around lengths of skirts or shorts, appropriate shoes etc.  Please take a look at our
policy to refresh yourselves.  Thank you.  ellentinkham.devon.sch.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2022/10/School-Uniform-Policy-2022.pdf

TEMPEST PHOTOGRAPHY

Please pop a couple of dates into your diary:

Wednesday 8th March - Tempest visiting Ellen Tinkham School at Hollow
Lane in the morning

Thursday 9th March - Tempest visiting Ellen Tinkham College at Wayside
Crescent in the morning

NEW CONTACT DETAILS FOR DIAS
To help more families get the expert advice they need, when they need it,
while at the same time keeping waiting times down, DIAS has introduced a
new helpline. 
 
This means that when you call, or send a message in, their support team are
on hand to deal with your enquiry using a solutions focused approach. 
 
The enquiry line is open 10am-3pm Monday to Friday tel: 01392 383080 and
their web contact form is available 24/7 at http://soc.devon.cc/KRaOB

PARENTS' NIGHT OUT

TUESDAY 7TH MARCH, 6.30 PM, PINHOE HOARD PUB, 2 Bakers Way, Exeter EX4 8GA

Do you fancy meeting up with other ET parents for a social drink?  Jodie, a Mum from ET Hollow
Lane, is organising an evening out and is inviting working parents/families to join her in the local
pub.  Hope you can make it?! 

BAGS 2 SCHOOL - RETURN THIS THURSDAY
If you have any items of clothing or shoes you would like to donate to the school, please send these
in to us this Thursday ready for collection by Bags 2 School on Friday.  Do you have lots of items to
send our way?  Please use a black bin liner.  Thank you for your support.  We'll let you know how
much £ has been raised for the school.

http://ellentinkham.devon.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/10/School-Uniform-Policy-2022.pdf
http://soc.devon.cc/KRaOB


PERSON CENTRED REVIEW PROCESS AND EDUCATION HEALTH & CARE PLANS

WHAT IS AN EDUCATION HEALTH & CARE PLAN?

All learners across the Learn to Live Federation hold an Education Health & Care Plan (EHCP).   
 The SEN 0-25 Team is responsible for producing and keeping the EHCP, and any changes or
updates can only be made by them.

The education element of the EHCP is the school's responsibility to fulfil.  We tailor your child's
education based upon our curriculum and the content of their EHCP.  If you need a copy of your
child's EHCP, we can provide you with this.

WHY IS IT IMPORTANT TO REVIEW MY CHILD'S EHCP?

As a legal requirement, your child's EHCP has to be reviewed annually.  As a school, we organise
this review and call it a Person Centred Review (PCR).  As the education provider, we can invite
along other professionals from Health and Care to the PCR to discuss all aspects of your child's
needs to ensure they have the all round support they need.

HOW DOES A PCR WORK?

The family and other professionals working with your child are invited to attend the PCR.  The
PCR can be held online via Microsoft Teams, or in person at school, or a mix of both.  As the PCR
is a legal requirement, we have to capture the comments and outcomes from the PCR in a
formal way.  We have to use a system called the "Hub".

The "Hub" is an online programme designed by the SEN 0-25 Team.  During the PCR, comments
and any outcomes from the review are uploaded to the Hub which you can also log in to and
read.

To get everyone thinking about an upcoming PCR, we use "Listen to Me" booklets as part of the
PCR process to make sure everyone has a voice: parents/carers, school, professionals and most
importantly, the pupil.  Professionals can upload reports and information about your child to the
Hub before a PCR, so everyone can read these in advance.

PCRs provide the opportunity to celebrate what is working well and to problem solve how we
can improve on things that may not be working as well as we would like.  It is a great opportunity
for collaborative working in a safe space.

During a PCR, we may agree we would like to make a change to the EHCP, maybe because the
content has become outdated or the child's needs have significantly changed.  The school
cannot change the EHCP though - this has to be done by the SEN 0-25 Team but we can request
this via the Hub.  It is then up to the SEN 0-25 Team whether the EHCP is updated and changed.

WHEN IS MY CHILD'S PCR TAKING PLACE?

We work on a rota basis across the academic year to hold our PCRs.  You will be contacted and
invited to your child's PCR by the Family Support Team in plenty of time.  Please let them know
how you would prefer the PCR to run (online or in person) and if the date/time given to you is
convenient.  It is important we try to keep to the date of the PCR once set, as everyone needs
notice to attend and keep the time set aside in their busy diaries.

HOW CAN I GET ONTO THE HUB TO HAVE A LOOK AT THE REPORTS ETC PRIOR TO THE PCR
TAKING PLACE?

If you are having trouble accessing the Hub, please call 01392 380434 (option 2).  Phone lines are
open weekdays, 10 am to 12 noon and 2 pm to 4 pm.  Or email educationsystems@devon.gov.uk 

If you have got access to the Hub but just can't find your way around it very easily, don't worry! 
 Our Family Support Team will run through everything during the PCR.

mailto:educationsystems@devon.gov.uk


TOO GOOD TO GO - APP

Join Our Food Waste Movement (toogoodtogo.co.uk)

Too Good To Go was created to make sure good food gets eaten, not
wasted. Every day, delicious, fresh food goes to waste at cafes, restaurants,
hotels, shops and manufacturers - just because it hasn’t sold in time. The
Too Good To Go app lets customers buy and collect Magic Bags of this food
- at a great price - directly from businesses.

Lots of businesses local to you are already registered ie Spar, Greggs, Toby
Carvery but now Aldi has joined Too Good To Go as well! 
 https://www.aldi.co.uk/too-good-to-go  Download the app and start saving
money on your food bill!

Here's a reminder of what to do if your child has a high temperature (fever) ie
38C or over.   High temperature (fever) in children - NHS (www.nhs.uk)

NHS - IDENTIFYING A HIGH TEMPERATURE IN CHILDREN

http://https/www.toogoodtogo.co.uk
http://toogoodtogo.co.uk/en-gb/
http://www.aldi.co.uk/too-good-to-go
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/
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Safety Guidance and Activities for use of Ear Defenders at Home 

IMPORTANT: Can parents please ensure they have read the safety guidance stated below before using the 

equipment. In addition, parents should follow the manufacturers safety guidance provided with the equipment.  

Auditory System 

 
Receptors for our auditory system are in our ears. Sounds waves are converted to electrical impulses 
which are carried though nerves to the brain. 
 
The brain then decides whether it needs to pay attention or respond to the sound, or just ignore it. 
 
We develop ways to habituate to a lot of sounds that we don’t need to pay attention to. Some people 
however can be over-sensitive. This means they might react more strongly to sounds or are more sensitive 
to louder sounds. Either way, this can make them feel uncomfortable, especially in busy environments.  
 
Sound is closely linked to the ‘flight and fight’ response and loud or unexpected sound can trigger this 
response. If this continues over a long time the person can become; stressed, fractious, exhausted etc. 
 
 

 
 
 

Equipment Safety Guidance 
 

 
Ear defenders are widely available from the internet and 
should cost between £10.00 - £20.00. 

1. If the child/young person appears sensitive to 
loud noise consider: having their hearing 
checked by an audiologist and/or a referral to 
occupational therapy to assess their sensitivity 
to noise. (Young children typically have more 
sensitive hearing than adults.) 
 

2. When trialling ear defenders, ensure they are a 
comfortable fit, not too tight or too loose. 
 

3. Ear defenders can be effective to wear during 
loud events such as fire-work displays, concerts 
etc. 
 

4. Ear defenders can be used for a defined time in 
the classroom to support an individual’s focus. 
 

5. Avoid wearing the ear defenders for longer than 
20 minutes. 

 

6. Children/young people with tactile sensitivities 
may find wearing ear defenders challenging. If 
they don’t tolerate them parents/carers could try 
white noise or background music to help them 
process the less pleasant sounds in their 
environment.  
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7. Consider making reductions in other 
environmental demands and perhaps increasing 
opportunities for proprioceptive input throughout 
the day. 

 

Recommendations for Ear Defenders:  
 
To ensure that ear defenders are not over used and become a tool by which children can live apart from their 
environment in a sound ‘bubble’, some basic recommendations are made below:  
 
• Limit wear, to critical events such as the walking journey to/from school, going in to the school dining room or 
assembly, being near a busy road, going in to a public toilet where there are hand driers, or when the vacuum 
cleaner/food mixer is used. (see desensitisation) 
 
 • Wear for 5 minutes and see if the child can tolerate their removal. If not allow another 5 minutes.  
 
• When taken off place the ear defenders where the child can reach them and put them on if they need them. Easy 
access to the ear defenders will reduce anxiety that the child might experience about possible trigger events, and 
enable them to have control over their auditory/hearing environment; however, it is important that children are 
exposed to challenging sounds in a way that enables them to learn how to cope with the sounds when not wearing 
the ear defenders. 
 
 
Desensitisation 
Preparation using calming techniques (tactile and proprioceptive) should always be used. In order to desensitise to 
sounds that cause distress or a defensive response, children need to experience the sound in a safe way.  
 
The most effective way of desensitising is to record the sound and introduce it to the child at a very low volume. 
This can be as part of a game, identifying noises, playing sound snap (having pictures of noise events and matching 
the picture to the sound) or as part of a social story. 
 
Once the child is happy with the sound at this very low level, increase the sound slowly, it often works to give the 
child the control of this process. It is VERY important not to rush this process as this could increase the anxiety for 
the child. 
 
If during the desensitisation process the child becomes fearful or demonstrates that the noise is becoming more 
impactful; go back one or two stages in the plan and allow the child to recover confidence before moving on again. 
Some children will need to desensitise to the impact of the sensation of wearing the ear defenders. 
 
Tactile and proprioceptive preparation can be used effectively to enable to child to cope with the impact of the feel 
of the head-phones/ear defenders. Gradually introduce deep pressure touch to the ear area using hands in a firm 
(non-tickling manner), hold this touch briefly and slowly increase the time thus desensitising the child to this 
sensation. DO NOT squash the ears.  
 
Note: For older children, it is possible to use personal stereos, with small or large ear phones instead of ear 
defenders to support the child when in challenging auditory/sound environments. It is important to protect the 
child’s ears if listening to music through headphones. The volume should always be low, as a rule of thumb, if the 
child is listening to music through their headphones an adult should not be able to hear the music at a volume that 
would enable them to identify the track playing when sitting beside the child, if you can hear the music it is TOO 
LOUD!  
 
Adults must monitor this to ensure that the volume does not creep up! It is recommended that children only listen 
to music through headphones for short periods of time, see above recommendations for ear defenders. Ideally a 
child will only listen to music at low volume, for a maximum of 30 minutes at a time. 

 



Registered charity no: 1186520                    

 
Exeter & Dartington 

c/o Ellen Tinkham School 
Hollow Lane, Exeter   EX1 3RW 

Tel: 01392 463823 
Email: admin@hollowlane.org.uk  

 

January / February 2023 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
We are very pleased to let you know that we have started to plan for this year’s Summer 
Club and would like to know if you would like your son/daughter/child to attend. 
 
For families who are new to the school, the Summer Club objectives are: 
 

• To help to ensure that skills learned by pupils are not “lost” over the long summer 
holiday. 

• To give our pupils access to a social life and activities enjoyed with their school 
friends and to make new friends. 

• To assist in the maintenance of therapy programmes over the summer holiday. 

• To provide respite breaks to families. 
 
The cost of each session is £55.00 and the Club is open from 10.00am until 4.00pm.  All 
children will be expected to bring a packed lunch.  A variety of activities will be arranged 
for both Junior and Senior children.   
 
If you would like your child/children to join us this Summer, please complete and return 
the form overleaf to me asap.    
 
Please do not send any money now.  I will write to you shortly confirming the dates 
that have been given to you and payment will be requested at this time. 
 
Please remember that the Summer Club is very popular and that places offered are 
very much in demand. 
 
I look forward to hearing from you but if you should have any queries, please give me a 
call on Exeter 463823 between 9.00am and 3.00pm. 
 
 
DEB WARD 
ADMINISTRATOR 
 

mailto:admin@hollowlane.org.uk


Registered charity no: 1186520                    

 
Exeter & Dartington 

c/o Ellen Tinkham School 
Hollow Lane, Exeter   EX1 3RW 

Tel: 01392 463823 
Email: admin@hollowlane.org.uk  

 

Parent / Carers Contact Details: 
 

Name: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

Address: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 
Tel No: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 
Email: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 
 
Child 1 Name:  ……………………………………………..   Date of Birth:  ………………….. 

 
Child 2 Name:  ……………………………………………..   Date of Birth:  ………………….. 

 
Child 3 Name:  ……………………………………………..   Date of Birth:  ………………….. 
 

Do any of the children have any extra needs that we should know about? 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Please circle the dates that you would like. 

(Use different colours if you want separate dates for different children) 
 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Week 1  25th July 26th July 27th July 28th July 

Week 2 31st July 1st August 2nd August 3rd August 4th August 

Week 3 7th August 8th August 9th August   

 
PLEASE COMPLETE AND RETURN THIS FORM TO DEB WARD VIA EMAIL    

admin@hollowlane.org.uk OR TO THE ADDRESS ABOVE 

BY MONDAY, 20TH FEBRUARY.  THANK YOU. 
 

mailto:admin@hollowlane.org.uk
mailto:admin@hollowlane.org.uk


 

 

Monday 4 11 18 25 2 9 16 23 30 6 13 20 27

Tuesday 5 12 19 26 3 10 17 24 31 7 14 21 28

Wednesday 6 13 20 27 4 11 18 25 1 8 15 22 29

Thursday 7 14 21 28 5 12 19 26 2 9 16 23 30

Friday 1 8 15 22 29 6 13 20 27 3 10 17 24

Saturday 2 9 16 23 30 7 14 21 28 4 11 18 25

Sunday 3 10 17 24 1 8 15 22 29 5 12 19 26

Monday 4 11 18 25 1 8 15 22 29 5 12 19 26

Tuesday 5 12 19 26 2 9 16 23 30 6 13 20 27

Wednesday 6 13 20 27 3 10 17 24 31 7 14 21 28

Thursday 7 14 21 28 4 11 18 25 1 8 15 22 29

Friday 1 8 15 22 29 5 12 19 26 2 9 16 23

Saturday 2 9 16 23 30 6 13 20 27 3 10 17 24

Sunday 3 10 17 24 31 7 14 21 28 4 11 18 25

Monday 4 11 18 25 1 8 15 22 29 6 13 20 27

Tuesday 5 12 19 26 2 9 16 23 30 7 14 21 28

Wednesday 6 13 20 27 3 10 17 24 1 8 15 22 29

Thursday 7 14 21 28 4 11 18 25 2 9 16 23 30

Friday 1 8 15 22 29 5 12 19 26 3 10 17 24 31

Saturday 2 9 16 23 30 6 13 20 27 4 11 18 25

Sunday 3 10 17 24 31 7 14 21 28 5 12 19 26

Monday 3 10 17 24 1 8 15 22 29 5 12 19 26

Tuesday 4 11 18 25 2 9 16 23 30 6 13 20 27

Wednesday 5 12 19 26 3 10 17 24 31 7 14 21 28

Thursday 6 13 20 27 4 11 18 25 1 8 15 22 29

Friday 7 14 21 28 5 12 19 26 2 9 16 23 30

Saturday 1 8 15 22 29 6 13 20 27 3 10 17 24 31

Sunday 2 9 16 23 30 7 14 21 28 4 11 18 25

Key (days):

LEARN TO LIVE FEDERATION TERM DATES 2023-24

Mar-24 Apr-24 May-24

Jun-24 Jul-24 Aug-24

Sep-23 Oct-23 Nov-23

Dec-23 Jan-24 Feb-24

pupi ls  in school  (190) school  hol iday (school  closed) (56) staff tra ining day (no pupi ls ) (5) occas ional  day (school  closed) (2) Bank Hol idays  (8) and weekends




